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A N N U A L 
R E P O R T

Message from 
the Board Chair  
& President  
and CEO
Stevenson Memorial Hospital 
(SMH) is a progressive, acute care, 
community-based hospital in New 
Tecumseth servicing South Simcoe 
and surrounding communities. 
This is your hospital, and we are 
proud to bring you the 2023/24 
Annual Report. 

There are many achievements 
to highlight over the past year, 
and there were some challenges 
as well. We worked closely with 
Ontario Health regarding the 
exploration of financial pressures 
and in February 2024, an 
investigation was issued to ensure 
optimal hospital performance and 
service delivery. We welcomed 
the review and the opportunity 
to highlight our strengths, as well 
as our challenges. The hospital 
is ending the fiscal year with a 
balanced budget. 

We also made significant progress 
on our redevelopment planning, 
with early works construction 
taking place in the fall of 2023 
to prepare our property for 
construction of the new expansion. 
This included the demolition and 
removal of the Mary McGill Mental 
Health/Administration building 
as well as a deforestation project. 
Over 400 trees will be replanted 
as part of our landscaping plan 
for our redeveloped hospital. 
Our facility also received a facelift 
with new windows installed across 
the hospital in the winter of 2024, 
which was possible thanks to the 
Ministry of Health’s $1 million 
Health Infrastructure Renewal 
Fund grant. 

Partnerships continue to be a 
very important aspect of our 
operations at SMH and in health 
care delivery. In December 
2023, the amalgamation of the 
Southlake Community Ontario 
Health Team (OHT) and South 
Simcoe OHT took place, creating 
the North York South Simcoe OHT. 
Greater access to health care and 
improvements in the health care 
system will continue, and there has 
been much engagement with our 
local communities to ensure their 
voice is heard.

Creating capacity in our inpatient 
Med/Surg Unit continues to be 
a priority, with a strategy for 
Alternate Level of Care (ALC) 
patients (patients no longer 
needing acute hospital care, but 
are unable to be discharged home) 
at the forefront to ensure optimal 
patient flow. We have been very 
successful with the launch of 
the Stevenson@Home program 
in partnership with Bayshore 
HealthCare. As of March 31, 2024 
48 patients have been able to 
be transferred home with the 
supports they need. 
We would like to thank the staff, 
physicians and volunteers at 
SMH who serve our community, 
day in and day out, and ensure 
our hospital is running smoothly. 
We would like to also thank our 
community members for their 
ongoing support of our hospital.

Our Senior Leadership and 
Leadership Team has been 
steadfast in guiding our 
organization in line with our 
strategic plan and priorities, 
managing challenges and 
achieving success. Contributing to 
the success of our organization is 
our dedicated Board of Directors, 
who give countless hours to 
ensuring that SMH receives the 

Jody Levac
President and CEO

Norm Depta
Chair, Board of Directors

guidance it needs to meet the 
needs of our staff and community.

We know that the future is bright 
at SMH and look forward to seeing 
the progress of our redevelopment 
project. SMH will continue to follow 
its Vision of Setting a New Standard 
in Community Hospital Care.

Sincerely,
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Visit our website at 
stevensonhospital.ca to view 
our full 2023–2028 strategic plan 
including the priorities and pillars 
that will guide us over the next 
four years.

Strategic Priorities
- �Hospital redevelopment

- ��IT Infrastructure

- �OHT Leadership and Integrated  
Care Models

- �Senior-Friendly Care/Alternate 
Levels of Care

- �Equity, Diversity & Inclusion

- �Reducing Wait Times for  
Surgical Procedures

Our Mission
Promising Progress,  
Pursuing Perfection.

Our Vision
Setting a New Standard for 
Community Hospital Care.

Our Values
Every day we deliver safe, high 
quality health care driven by our 
values (ICARE).

I.C.A.R.E.
Integrity
We adhere to the highest  
ethical principles.

Compassion
We respond to our patients’ needs 
with empathy.

Accountability
We are accountable to one 
another and to our community.

Respect 
We embrace the diversity of our 
patients, staff and community.

Excellence 
We support a culture of distinction. 

Our People

SMH Implements  
New Staff Roles
Over the 2023-24 year, 68 
new staff were hired at SMH. 
The following new roles were 
introduced at the hospital: 

- �Transition Navigator
- �Clinical Scholars
- �Clinical Externs
- �Dedicated Ambulance 

Offload Nurse

Transition Navigator
Our Transition Navigator supports 
patients who will be transferring 
out of hospital and either returning 
home, into the Stevenson@Home 
program or the Transitional Care 
Program at Riverwood Senior 
Living. This role works closely with 
patients and families to ensure they 
are informed, comfortable and 
prepared for the patient’s transition.

Clinical Scholars
The Clinical Scholar role was 
introduced at SMH in the past 
year to support education 
initiatives with front-line nursing 

staff. Clinical Scholars are paired 
with newly graduated nurses, 
internationally educated nurses 
and nurses wanting to upskill to 
ensure they have the support they 
need to transition into the nursing 
profession. They work closely with 
newly hired nurses, or nursing 
transferring to another unit.

Clinical Externs
In the 2023-24 year, Clinical 
Externs were integrated into 
the hospital for the first time, 
supporting our Emergency 
and Med/Surg Departments. 
Clinical Externs are students 
who are completing their nursing 
programs, and work closely with 
our SMH nursing team to get 
hands-on experience guided by 
our team.

Dedicated Ambulance 
Offload Nurse
The Ministry of Health has 
funded a Dedicated Offload 
Nurse Program through the 
County of Simcoe to local 
hospitals in support of reducing 
ambulance offload wait times 
within Emergency Departments, 
as well as flow of patients. In 
January 2024, our Dedicated 
Ambulance Offload Nurse role 

was implemented. 
As a result, patients 

arriving by ambulance 
are able to be triaged 

in a timely manner and 
placed into the Emergency 

Department efficiently 
(as capacity allows). Delays 

for County EMS staff are also 
reduced, enhancing capacity for 
community paramedicine.

SMH Award of 
Excellence in  
Nursing Recipient
SMH was pleased to announce 
the winner of the 2024 SMH 
Award of Excellence in Nursing: 
Candace Hubacheck, RPN, 
Outpatient Department.
Candace has been with SMH for 
over 15 years and does her job 
as an RPN with such compassion. 
Candace is the only nursing support 
in the Outpatient Department, 
literally doing it all. From the 
Fracture Clinic to the Urology 
Clinic, and everything in between, 
Candace promotes the highest 
ethical standards to each and every 
patient she has an encounter with. 
Candace always ensures every 
patient receives the best care while 
at Stevenson, and always goes 
above and beyond for them.

Congratulations  
to the nominees:
- �Anne Smienk, Peri-Op
- �Taya Deneef, ED
- �Marcie Dunn, Outpatient/

Ambulatory Care
- �Katie Higgins, ED
- �Candace Hubacheck, 

Outpatient/Ambulatory Care
- �Amanda Littler, Med/Surg
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Care at SMH

Senior-Friendly 
Committee
A Senior-Friendly Committee 
was created to ensure that SMH 
is keeping the needs of seniors 
at the forefront as a high patient 
population at the hospital. Topics 
such as updated wayfinding 
and signage, accessibility, space 
and additional supports are 
discussed regularly to enhance the 
experience of seniors at SMH.

Nurse Practitioner 
Clinic Increases 
Capacity
The Nurse Practitioner Clinic at 
SMH has tripled their patient 
roster in 2023-24 in comparison 
to last year with the addition of a 
second Nurse Practitioner.  
A positive response was received 
by the community after promoting 
the Clinic was accepting new 
patients. The Nurse Practitioner 
Clinic continues to care for 
patients without access to local 
primary care, including caring for 
patients with chronic illnesses, 
immunizations, falls prevention 
for seniors, injury prevention, 
maternal prenatal care and more.

Fracture Clinic 
10-year Anniversary
In August 2023, SMH celebrated 
10 years of service by the Fracture 
Clinic. In 10 years, Dr. Syndie 
Singer and her team have provided 
orthopaedic consultations and 
surgeries, caring for over 10,000 
patients and managing over 
50,000 patient visits. Dr. Singer, 
along with a dedicated team 
including administrative support, 
an RPN and an orthopaedic 

technician, provide 
high-quality care and 
efficient service every week, 
from fractures and broken bones 
being splinted and needing a cast, 
to more complex, chronic injuries 
requiring surgery and post-op care.

High Performance in 
Day Surgery Volume 
SMH is in the top three small-
medium hospitals in the province 
for surgical performance and 
volume in Day Surgery. SMH has 
ranked third in Day Surgery volume, 
completing over 4,200 surgeries 
in the 2023-24 year. The number 
of surgeries in a day can fluctuate, 
anywhere from four to 25. These 
include orthopaedic surgeries, 
general surgery, gynecological or 
endoscopy procedures.

Investments

Window  
Replacement Project
In January 2024, SMH underwent 
an unprecedented project 
replacing patient room windows 
across the hospital thanks to a 
Health Infrastructure Renewal Fund 
(HIRF) grant from the Ministry of 
Health. The hospital received 
$1,058,000 million in HIRF funding 
to replace the original windows of 
the hospital, which were almost 
60 years old. The new windows 
increase efficiency with heating and 
cooling, will lower energy costs and 
will reduce noise and vibration,  

a key element as the hospital plans 
to start construction on a new 
hospital building next year.

Technological 
Advancements
3terra Data
In early 2024, SMH enhanced 
their access to data through 3terra 
Data Quality Assist (DQA) for 
organizational reporting and to 
provide high quality hospital data 
for funding, performance analysis 
and benchmarking. Data quality is 
cross referenced with CCIS, BORN, 
ALC Wait time, IDS, and diagnostic 
imaging outpatient data from 
electronic medical records.

3terra provides case level reports 
for coding, summary reports, 
leadership and manager reports 
to access patient level data for 
analysis and the ability to create 
ad hoc reports using coded 
timely data that is reported to the 
Ministry of Health.

VOIP Phone System Update 
The installation of the Cisco-based 
VOIP system has continued across 
the hospital throughout 2023-24 
and was completed in May, 2024. 
The hospital is 100% on the new 
VOIP system including fax lines 
(Voice Over Internet Protocol). This 
is a significant project and upgrade 
across all areas of the hospital, lead 
by our IT Manager.
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Our Partnerships

Stevenson@Home
In November 2023, SMH 
launched the Stevenson@
Home program in partnership 
with Bayshore HealthCare. The 
program supports patients with 
their recovery process, allowing 
them to be discharged from the 
hospital sooner. The program 
also helps create capacity and 
optimal patient flow in the Med/
Surg Unit. Care plans are created, 
identifying the specific services 
the individual may need at 
home, allowing for a seamless 
hospital discharge and home care 
experience. The Stevenson@Home 
team consists of a care transition 
navigator, nurses, personal support 
workers, occupational therapists, 
physiotherapists, social workers 
and dietitians in partnership with 
Bayshore HealthCare. Patients may 
stay with the program for up to 
16-weeks. As of March 31, 2024, 
48 patients have received care at 
home through the program.

Transitional Care Unit
Our Transitional Care Unit (TCU) in 
partnership with Riverwood Senior 

Living continues to be a successful 
program for patients needing 
additional support before they can 
be transferred home. This initiative 
supports our ALC patients and 
provides capacity in our Med/
Surg Unit. In 2023-24, 28 patients 
received care in the TCU.

OHT Amalgamation: 
Northern York South 
Simcoe OHT
In December 2023, the Southlake 
Community Ontario Health Team 
and the South Simcoe Ontario 
Health Team came together to 
create the new Northern York 
South Simcoe Ontario Health 
Team (OHT). Many factors, 
including increasing access to 
healthcare services for their 
communities, the proximity in 
geographic location, shared 
populations, and providing high-
quality community healthcare were 
at the forefront of the decision to 
merge the two OHTs.

The Southlake Community OHT 
and the South Simcoe OHT 
both shared an overarching goal 
of bringing connected care to 
the communities they serve, 
ensuring that the unique needs 

of their populations are met. The 
Northern York South Simcoe OHT 
will prioritize improving access 
to healthcare and reducing gaps 
in the healthcare system for our 
local communities.

Computerized Provider 
Order Management 
(CPOM) Project
In the Fall of 2023, the CPOM 
project had its kick-off in 
collaboration with Southlake 
Regional Health Centre and 
Oak Valley Health as part of our 
SHINE partnership. This is an 
enhancement to our Meditech 
Health Information System 
and process for health care 
providers. Staff and physicians 
will be transitioning from paper-
based treatment plans/care 
documentation to entering this 
digitally. The project launch/ 
Go Live is set to take place in 2025.

Trillium Gift  
of Life Network
SMH became an official partner 
with the Trillium Gift of Life Network 
in 2023 and became involved in 
BeADonor Month in April 2024, 
raising the BeADonor Month flag 
for the first time at the hospital. 
SMH continues to promote the 
importance of organ and tissue 
donation as a site that facilitates 
tissue donation at the hospital.
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Redevelopment 
Update
In October 2023, The County 
of Simcoe presented a 
cheque for $1 million towards 
Stevenson Memorial Hospital’s 
redevelopment project. This is the 
first installment of a $10 million 
commitment to the hospital’s 
redevelopment through the 
Simcoe County Hospital Alliance, 
the largest funding commitment 
to the hospital’s redevelopment 
project to date.

The redevelopment project 
includes a new 152,000 square-
foot facility which will wrap 
around the current hospital 
building. A complete redesign 
of the hospital’s clinical areas, 
it will feature a new Emergency 
Department triple the size of the 
current space, new Laboratory, 
Surgical Suite, Birthing Unit, 
Medical/Surgical inpatient 
Unit, five-bed Level 2 ICU and 
Pharmacy. The hospital will grow 
to a 47-bed facility, all with single 
occupancy patient rooms to meet 
infection prevention and control 

best practices.

A significant amount of early works 
projects took place in the 2023-
24 year to prepare the hospital’s 
property for the expansion, as the 
construction of the new building is 
slated to take place in 2025.

In November 2023, the demolition 
and removal of the Mary McGill 
Community Mental Health 
building took place. The building 
was constructed in 1938 as a 
nursing residence, and over 
the years has housed many 
departments including Finance 
and Administration. It was also 
used for on-call sleep rooms for 
various clinical departments. In 
1980, the Mary McGill Community 
Mental Health Program was 
created, occupying the main floor 
of the building. The Mental Health 
program moved into the main 
hospital building in July, 2023.

In March 2024, a deforestation 
project was completed to clear 
property designated for the new 
expansion, including for the 
construction of new parking lots. 
Many factors were considered 
in this property preparation, 
including the requirements of the 

Migratory Birds Convention Act. 
In addition to the safe relocation 
of Pileated Woodpecker nests, 
four bat boxes will be installed 
on the property. All necessary 
approvals were granted by 
the local municipality and 
conservation authorities.

We have been working closely 
with the landscape consultant, 
the environmental consultant, and 
the municipality to ensure all best 
practices and bylaws are followed 
for the reforestation of the site.  
Green space and reforestation, 
including landscaping is a very 
important element and vision of 
the redevelopment plans. SMH 
will be actively replanting 400 
trees as part of the hospital’s 
redevelopment plan, including 
native species to the area.
SMH was successful in receiving 
an approval from the Ministry of 
Health on its Stage 1.3 Functional 
Program in March 2022, 
completing the Early Planning 
phase. Stage 2.1 Block Schematics 
has been submitted to the Ministry 
of Health, and work has been 
completed on Stage 2.2 Sketch 
Design, including advanced 
design concepts and plans.
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Stevenson 
Memorial 
Hospital  
2023-24 by  
the Numbers

 Our People  2023-2024

Employees 408

Medical/Dental/Midwives 158

Auxiliary Membership 91

Active Volunteers 79
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 Revenues   2023-2024   

   MOHLTC/LHIN $34,905,775

   Other Provincial Programs $2,410,659

   Other Agencies & Self Pay $4,431,250

   Recoveries and Sales $1,324,622

   Amortization of Deferred Contributions $1,734,630

79.0%

10.0%

5.5%

2.5%

3.0%

Revenues Total:
$44,806,936

 Expenses   2023-2024   

   Salaries, Wages & Benefits $26,165,273

   Medical Staff Remuneration $4,296,222

   Med/Surg Supplies $1,928,721

   Drugs $819,329

   Other Supplies and Expenses $7,408,498

   Amortization of Building and Equipment $1,741,924

   Other Provincial Programs $2,410,659

59.4%

2.4%

1.9%

9.7%

16.8%

4.4%

5.5%

Expenses Total:
$44,770,626
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Stevenson 
Memorial 
Hospital 

Foundation
2 0 2 3 – 2 0 2 4 

I M PA C T 
R E P O R T

A Message  
from our 
Foundation Chair

To the astounding members  
of our community,

This past year has been an 
incredible one for the Stevenson 
Memorial Hospital Foundation. 
As your community hospital 
foundation, it is our job to 
raise the funds necessary for 
the operation, expansion, and 
transformation of our local 
hospital. Not only are we working 
to raise money for Stevenson’s 
transformational capital campaign, 
but we also fund the purchasing of 
essential equipment and supplies 
on an ongoing basis.

2023 was a year of change 
and growth for all of us. New 
Tecumseth and the surrounding 
communities of South Simcoe 
continue to grow and attract new 
residents—neighbours new and 
old that will rely on the Stevenson 
Memorial Hospital for healthcare. 
By 2031, we estimate that our 
hospital will have to meet the 
needs of over 100,000 residents. 
Preparing our hospital for that 
growth is our role, and we take it 
tremendously seriously.

Your Foundation relies on the 
generous support of each and 
every one of you—supporters 
of excellent healthcare close to 
home. Because of you, we can 
build for tomorrow!

We envision and are working 
towards a new hospital that will 
provide excellent and reliable 
services for our community far into 
the future. This will be a hospital 
that will deliver exceptional 

David Green
Board Chair, Stevenson Memorial 
Hospital Foundation

healthcare to 
our children and 
grandchildren as they grow up 
and start families of their own in 
and around the New Tecumseth 
area. This will be a hospital where 
the next generations are born and 
cared for, for generations to come.

This is a hospital that is committed 
to offering the best possible care 
close to home. When disaster 
strikes, we need a hospital capable 
of caring for us and interceding 
when we need it most. I have 
heard from dozens of patients in 
my role as Board Chair, and all of 
them are incredibly thankful that 
Stevenson was there for them in 
their moments of need.

In this past year, we looked at new 
ways to engage our community 
and support our hospital. We 
relaunched our Grateful Patient 
program, empowering patients to 
thank the doctors and staff that 
helped them. We reintroduced our 
Legacy Giving program, so that 
donors could leave a lasting mark 
on their community hospital. And, 
we began a 50/50 raffle, rewarding 
donors for their support.

In this report, you will read stories 
of incredible generosity. Our 
most impactful gifts this year—
two matching gifts from amazing 
donors—are impactful because 
of you. They are impactful not 
only because they were large and 
generous gifts, but because they 

mobilized you, the community, to 
become involved with and support 
your local hospital.

And finally, I want to thank the 
doctors, nurses, specialists, 
and all staff of the Stevenson 
Memorial Hospital. It is you who 
the Foundation is working to 
support and empower, you who 
change and save lives every day. 
Thank you for the incredible work 
that you do, and for your lasting 
contributions to our community.

 Thank you,
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Our Mission
We exist to raise funds for 
Stevenson Memorial Hospital by 
collaborating with our hospital, 
our community, and our donors.

Our Vision
Inspiring community giving for 
hospital excellence.

I.C.A.R.E.
We are committed to being a 
leader in the donor experience, 
driven by our values.

Integrity
We adhere to the highest ethical 
principles.

Collaboration
We partner with our hospital, 
community and donors.

Accountability
We are accountable to one 
another and to our community.

Respect 
We embrace the diversity of our 
donors and our community.

Excellence 
We promote an environment 
of professional growth and 
development for staff  
and volunteers.

Meeting our 
Greatest Needs
At Stevenson—like every hospital 
—things can change in an instant. 
Patient conditions can change, 
and our capable doctors, nurses, 
and specialists need to be able to 
react to changing circumstances as 
quickly as possible.

What most people don’t realize is 
that the hospital itself also needs 
to be flexible, adaptable, and 
quick-on-its-feet. It is our facilities 
and equipment that empower 
our staff to do their life-changing 
work, but what happens when 
equipment suddenly needs to be 
replaced, or new equipment needs 
to be purchased immediately?

Stevenson—like all Ontario 
hospitals—is responsible for 
purchasing new equipment. 
While grants do exist from the 
government, the vast majority 
of the equipment that is used at 
Stevenson has been purchased 
using donor funds. We truly are  
a community hospital!

Many of our donors specify a 
purpose for their gift: to go 
towards the purchasing of a 
specific piece of equipment, or to 
bolster a particular fund within our 
transformation campaign. But in 
honouring those donations, we are 
unable to use them to meet the 
hospital’s immediate needs.

Donations designated to our 
Greatest Needs allows our 
Foundation the flexibility to invest 
where it is needed most to make 
an impact on medical staff while 
continuing to improve community 
healthcare and save the lives of 
patients. These “unrestricted” 
gifts are incredibly important to 
maintaining and improving our 
community’s healthcare.

This year, we want to draw 
attention to two matching 
gifts that, together, helped 
to meet our Greatest Needs. 

Your Greatest Chance 
to Meet Our Greatest 
Needs Matching Gift
Last year, the Morningview 
Foundation made an incredible 
impact: establishing a $750,000 
matching gift program to meet 
the hospital’s greatest needs. 
Between July 1 and December 31, 
2023, donors rallied to raise the 
full amount of the matching gift, 
resulting in a total of $1.5 million 
being raised for the Foundation’s 
Greatest Needs fund.

The Morningview Foundation 
has been a long-term supporter 
of the Stevenson Memorial 
Hospital Foundation, with this gift 
being the latest in an incredible 
relationship.

Gifts like Morningview’s give the 
Foundation incredible flexibility in 
meeting the immediate needs of 
our hospital. In previous years, the 
hospital received direction from 
the provincial Ministry of Health 
that they needed to purchase 
eight new dialysis machines—
machines that were not on the 
annual equipment purchase list. 
Thanks to a robust Greatest Needs 
fund, the Foundation was able to 
purchase the machines—totalling 
$250,000—without impacting our 
overall plans.

The Alan and Brenda 
Lundy Matching Gift
A $50,000 matching gift was made 
by Alan and Brenda Lundy—long-
term supporters of the Foundation 
—to support the purchase of a 
Fetal Central Monitoring System. 
In the span of two months, the 
community rose to the occasion 
and surpassed the matching gift, 
raising $128,000 towards the 
acquisition of the system.

“I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the Lundy 
Family for the generous donation 
towards acquiring a Central 
Monitoring System for the Labour 
and Delivery Unit,” says Crystal 
Irvin, RN, Manager of Inpatient 
Medicine, Maternal Child Program 
and Patient Flow. “The Lundys 
are long-standing community 
members and have had multiple 
generations born at Stevenson 
Memorial Hospital. I have had the 
privilege of being part of some of 
these deliveries. I want to thank 
the Lundy Family for thinking of 
us and investing in our amazing 
community and hospital. Your gift 
will positively impact our newest 
and tiniest community members 
for generations to come.”
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Community Partner

Our thanks 
to Somerville 
Nurseries for their 
Growing Support
How many people do you know 
who are named after a hospital?

Local businessman Fred Somerville 
knows of one: it’s his uncle, the 
late David Stevenson Somerville. 
David’s claim to fame came early: 
he was the first baby to be born 
at Stevenson way back when our 
now-outdated hospital was shiny 
and new.

Today, Fred, President and part 
owner of Somerville Nurseries 
Inc., and his brothers Tom and 
Robert represent the fourth 
generation of leadership at their 
growing business.

Although Somerville Nurseries 
moved to Everett in 2000, the 
Somerville family is deeply rooted 
in Alliston. In 1929, Fred’s great 
grandfather bought 60 acres 
in town and opened a lumber 
company where the Zehrs’ Plaza 
is now. A sawmill started in 1929 
and Fred’s father, John Thomson 
Somerville, began planting trees in 
the early 1950s. Today, Somerville 
Nurseries Inc. is one of Canada’s 
largest producers of Christmas 
trees, nursery stock, and Ontario 
native tree seedlings.

For a large family with deep roots 
in the area for more than a century, 
it should come as no surprise that 
having a hospital close to home 
has been a real blessing.

Two family stories are 
legendary…
The first took place in the 1940s 
when Fred’s great aunt, Lowella 
Thomson, had acute appendicitis. 
Long before patients in crisis were 
airlifted to hospital by helicopter, 
Lowella was rushed by a horse-
drawn cutter from Mansfield 
before changing horses in Everett 
en route to Alliston.

And then in the Sixties or early 
Seventies, Fred’s Uncle Delmus 
had a heart attack. Fred says 
that family members didn’t call 
an ambulance. Because his 
uncle literally lived next door to 
Stevenson Memorial, they carried 
Delmus to the hospital and even 
“tossed” him over the fence in 
their haste to get him to Emerg. 
As if a heart attack weren’t bad 
enough, we can’t help but wonder 
if Delmus had to be treated for 
other injuries!

Thankfully, the family hasn’t added 
any more shocking stories to their 
Stevenson storybook for decades. 
Even so, with a large extended 
family living close by, Fred visited 
Stevenson Memorial Hospital 
numerous times. “I never cease 
to be amazed by the number of 
patients that the Hospital attends 
to every day,” he says in awe. “It’s 

always busy, and it’s 
getting busier as the 
population grows.”

And although Fred, like 
many people, “thought 

that our tax dollars would 
pay for the new hospital and 

all the equipment that’s needed,” 
he was “gobsmacked” to learn 
that our community needs to raise 
millions of dollars to ensure we 
continue to enjoy the very best 
care.

“Our family has always supported 
the Hospital. It’s a worthy 
investment in the health of our 
community,” Fred says. “People 
need hospitals and Stevenson 
Memorial Hospital benefits 
everyone.” And then in closing, 
Fred adds, “We need to do more. 
We need to do everything we can 
to help keep health care close  
to home.”

With Gratitude  
and Appreciation
As we conclude this year’s impact 
report, we extend a heartfelt 
thanks to you, our community. 
Without your incredible support, 
generosity, and passion, we would 
not be able to build for tomorrow. 
In a year of rising costs, you 
rallied together and made this 
year an impactful one for our local 
hospital. Thank you!
Each of us has an impact on the 
health of our community. Because 
of you, the staff of Stevenson 
Memorial Hospital can continue 
to deliver world-class healthcare 
close to home every day. From 
all of us at the Hospital and 
Foundation, thank you for your 
continued support and for all the 
lives you have changed.
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2023–2024  
Foundation 
Donors
Stevenson Memorial 
Hospital Foundation 
gratefully recognizes the 
following community 
supporters who have 
made a transformational 
commitment to the 
Because of you,  
we can Campaign  
of $1M or above:

Thank you to the following individuals, businesses, and non-profit groups 
who made a philanthropic donation in the 2023-24 fiscal year. Your support, 
along with the support of many donors not listed, has made a direct impact on 
patient care in South Simcoe and the future of our community hospital.

Because of you, we can.

Every effort has been made to ensure that this donor list is accurate 
for the period April 1, 2023–March 31, 2024. If your name has been 
missed or a mistake made, please accept our sincere apology and 
contact us at foundation@smhosp.on.ca or (705) 435-6281 x 2350.

Over $100,000

$50,000 - $99,999

$25,000 - $49,999

$10,000 - $24,999

$5,000 - $9,999

Anonymous (1)

Alan & Brenda Lundy

Lynda Wheeler Foundation

Anonymous (3)

Annette & Ronnie Beausaert

Beattie Family

Estate of Harold R. Krupp

Innisfil Community Foundation

Alumavent

Apotex Inc.

Garry Mercer Trucking Inc.

Gail & Leonard Gibson

Robert & Patricia Jackson

Anonymous (3)

Alectra Inc.

Alice and Murray Maitland 
Foundation

Carolyn & Al Blair

CPKC

Estate of Audrey 
Armstrong

Faris Team Real Estate 
Brokerage Alliston

Michael Gauthier

Paul & Margaret Gilmore

Chris Key

Wayne McGilvray

Brad and Nancy O’Neill

Somerville Nurseries Inc.

 

Peter & Diana Gordon

J.P. Bicknell Foundation

Milligan Energy Inc.

New Tecumseth 
Optometry Clinic,  
Drs. Hari Amarnath  
and John Peacock

Parliament Autobody Ltd.

Joyce & Lorne Peters

William & Lucille Poole

Raymond James  
Canada Foundation

The Maxwell and Ruth 
Leroy Foundation

 

The Morningview 
Foundation

Trillium Ford Lincoln Ltd.

Sam & Cheryl Greenwood

Brian & Patricia Snell

John Deere Foundation  
of Canada

Lois Livingston

TD Wealth Advice

Tim Hortons

Stevenson Memorial 
Hospital Auxiliary

TerraGen Solar

V. Watson Estate

Ventex Inc.

Ronan Realty Limited

Royal Canadian Legion, 
Charitable Foundation

Gary Ryan

The McCarren Family

The Robert  
J. Armstrong Family

Township of Essa

Kathie & Peter Viner

Lela Stephanie Zynch

THE 
MORNINGVIEW 
FOUNDATION

Because of your generosity, 
our total revenue was:

The Stevenson Memorial Hospital 
Foundation is committed to ensuring 
every gift we receive is stewarded with 
the utmost care and integrity and that 
your gifts have the greatest possible 
impact to patients receiving care at SMH. 
It is with this in mind that we are always 
looking to improve both the costs to 
raise a dollar and return on investment 
ratios in keeping with industry and 
internal benchmarks.

Please visit transformingstevenson.ca/ 
publications/ to view our audited 
financial statements.

 Disbursements   2023-2024   

   Information Technology $500,000

   Operating Room $87,216

   Medical/Surgical $7,570

   Emergency Department $5,934

   Obstetrics & Gynecology $6,827

82.2%

14.3%

1.1%
0.97%
1.2%

Total 
Disbursements:
$607,547

$3,277,138
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2023-24
Because of you, 
we can Campaign 
Cabinet
Chair
Sylvia Biffis

Cabinet Members
Margaret Barber 
John Clarry 
Norm Depta 
David DiDomizio 
David Green 
Ann Hamby 
Fayaaz Kala 
Jody Levac 
Carole Madsen 
Joseph Madsen 
Darlene Mcleod 
Patricia Middlebrook 
Ken Pratt 
Jill Sant 
Gary Sim 
Dr. Ted Vandevis 
Patrick Whitten

Stevenson  
Memorial Hospital
200 Fletcher Crescent,  
P.O. Box 4000, Alliston, ON  L9R 1W7
(705) 435-6281 
communications@smhosp.on.ca 
stevensonhospital.ca

Stevenson Memorial  
Hospital Foundation
200 Fletcher Crescent,  
P.O. Box 4000, Alliston, ON  L9R 1W7
(705) 435-6281 x2350 
foundation@smhosp.on.ca 
transformingstevenson.ca
Charitable Registration # 119173235 RR0001

Land Acknowledgement
We respectfully acknowledge that the land on which Stevenson Memorial Hospital and the Foundation reside is the 
traditional territory of the Anishinaabek Nation.

We would also like to acknowledge the enduring presence of the Indigenous Peoples of this region, specifically, the 
Chippewa Tri-Council First Nations comprised of the Beausoleil First Nation, the Chippewas of Rama, and the Chippewas 
of Georgina Island.

We acknowledge the Moose Deer Point First Nation, the Wahta Mohawks, the Georgian Bay and Moon River Métis 
Councils in this region.

Finally, we also recognize that the Wendat and the Haudenosaunee Nations have also walked on this territory over time.

2023-24
Foundation 
Board of Directors
Chair
David Green

Vice-Chair
Nancy O’Halloran

Treasurer
Lealand Sibbick

Directors
Darlene Blendick 
David DiDomizio 
Fayaaz Kala 
Joseph Madsen 
Darlene Mcleod 
Boris Pavlin 
Gary Sim 
Dr. Ted Vandevis 
Patrick Whitten

2023-24
Hospital 
Board of Directors
Chair
Norm Depta

Vice-Chair
Nishika Jardine

Treasurer
Jeff Stubbs

Directors
Wendy Fairley 
Sheila Kaarlela 
David Knight 
Kevin Mullins 
John Murray 
Michael Vear 
Tanja S. Webster 
Christina Wieder Ruel

President and CEO
Jody Levac

VP Clinical Services 
and CNE
Julia Mullen

VP Corporate 
Services and CFIO
William Bye

Chief of Staff
Dr. Barry Nathanson

President, 
Professional Staff 
Association
Dr. Modar Safar

President,  
SMH Auxiliary
Carla Beckett

Board Chair,  
SMH Foundation
David Green


